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1 The centrality of accounts in delivering effective governance could not have been made clearer by Sir Adrian Cadbury in his seminal 
work in 1992 “The Financial aspects of Corporate Governance”. This report led to the creation of the UK’s Corporate Governance Code. 
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2 See for instance Manifest’s summary https://blog.manifest.co.uk/next-forced-to-call-shareholder-meeting-following-technical-breach-
of-companies-act/ 
3
 The Large and Medium sized companies and groups (Accounts & Reports) Regulations 2008 (Part 2); and also EC’s 4th Directive Article 

31(1)(c). 
4 Companies Act, Part 15, Ch. 4. See also case law linking the true and fair view requirement to capital maintenance and prudent 
accounting. We believe the FRC’s two papers on the “true and fair view” standard misrepresent the statutory requirement (see below 
for a fuller discussion of this point). 



 

 
 

 

                                                 
5 Please see the Institute of Chartered Accountant for England and Wales (ICAEW) has provided “Guidance on the Determination of 
Realised Profits and Losses in the Context of Distributions under the Companies Act 2006” (TECH 02/10), which is currently being 
updated. 
6 KPMG, 2006, “Feasibility study on an alternative to the capital maintenance regime established by the Second Company Law Directive 
77/91/EEC of 13 December 1976 and an examination of the impact on profit distribution of the new EU-accounting regime” 
7 FRC, “True and Fair”, July 2011. 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

                                                 
8 In the EU, the Transparency Directive (2004/109/EC) and Accounting Directive (2013/34/EU) set out requirements for public entities to 
publish a management report each year. This report should include a “description of principal risks and uncertainties” and financial and 
non-financial information necessary to provide a “fair review of the development and performance” of the company.  
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